
Rose Hunsberger 
For Such a Time as This 

This is my Ĝrst issue of The Family since I began in October as the 
ofĜce manager of First Church. At the helm of the publication for these 
months was Rose Hunsberger. Taking on the role of ofĜce assistant 
through the transition in the ofĜce, through this pandemic and closing 
of the building, through the changes to the Sheridan Lot management, 
through many challenges, Rose has served First Church well. She 
stepped up in many ways, using her gifts to keep the ofĜce running this 
year. Please join me in saying, T̄hank You!° to Rose for her service. 

~ Colleen Lais 
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With the passing of 2020 and arrival of 2021, I reflect on our 
congregation and I am Ĝlled with deep admiration. Our congregation 
continues to step forward and perform all manner of selfless 
contribution to First Church and the greater community.  

Our Deacons, Elders and Trustees (and their various sub-committees)³
continue in their calling to work on behalf of First Church and its greater 
community. Our Counters and Financial Secretary³perform with 
dedication and diligence to ensure church receipts are properly 
recorded and bank deposits are made. Our Choir³lend their voices to 
enhance our worship service. Our Children®s Worship³continue work 
to bring Christ to our children. Our Food Pantry Volunteers³perform a 
vital mission in support of providing food to our neighbors. Others labor 
tirelessly to get the W̄ord° out via drive-in and Zoom worships.   Bible 
Study participation continues. Our Staff³go about their daily work with 
dedication and pride in keeping our doors open and the church 
operational.  Our congregation and staff are what makes First Church³
First Church. Our minister³who brings a vibrant energy serving God 
and our congregation.  

If you think about the above items you cannot help but feel a debt of 
gratitude. Wishing God®s blessing on all for a safe and healthy New 
Year! 

~ Anon 


